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then probation. Why? Because the 
judge decided that prison would se-
verely impact Bruder. 

Well, Mr. Speaker, isn’t that the 
point? 

Even evidence showed the defendant 
had no remorse and was smug at the 
trial. 

I was a prosecutor and a judge in 
Texas for over 30 years. I met a lot of 
rape victims and learned that their 
lives were forever devastated by rap-
ists. 

Mr. Speaker, sexual assault is never 
the fault of the victim, contrary to 
what Judge Follett thinks. Judge 
Follett got it wrong, Mr. Speaker. He 
got it wrong in this case. It is time for 
him to pack his toothbrush and leave 
the bench. 

And that is just the way it is. 
f 

INTRODUCING THE UNITED 
STATES-ISRAEL AGRICULTURE 
STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP ACT 

(Mr. SOTO asked and was given per-
mission to address the House for 1 
minute and to revise and extend his re-
marks.) 

Mr. SOTO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to introduce the United States-Israel 
Agriculture Strategic Partnership Act, 
H.R. 2659, a bipartisan bill that perma-
nently authorizes the U.S.-Israel Bina-
tional Agricultural Research and De-
velopment program, otherwise known 
as BARD, which is celebrating its 40th 
anniversary. 

I thank my co-introducer, Congress-
man YOHO, as well as you, Mr. Speaker, 
for being a cosponsor, and many others 
in the Florida delegation. 

I could wax ecstatic and poetic about 
BARD, but let me just say this: the 
program works. It inspires healthy 
competition of good ideas. It is bene-
ficial to both countries and provides a 
fantastic return on investment; over 
$440 million worth of benefits for the 
United States and $300 million of bene-
fits for Israel. 

BARD is focused on urgent goals like 
increasing agricultural productivity, 
particularly in hot and dry climates. 

BARD is training the next generation 
of innovators through ag science work-
shops and postdoctoral fellowships. It 
funds programs in over 25 States, in-
cluding our great State of Florida. It 
strengthens our relationship with our 
best ally in the Middle East: Israel. 

This is a forward-looking, common-
sense, bipartisan bill supported by ex-
perts and advocates on both sides of 
the aisle. 

f 

MEMORIAL DAY 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under 
the Speaker’s announced policy of Jan-
uary 3, 2017, the gentleman from Flor-
ida (Mr. MAST) is recognized for 60 min-
utes as the designee of the majority 
leader. 

GENERAL LEAVE 
Mr. MAST. Mr. Speaker, I ask unani-

mous consent that all Members may 

have 5 legislative days within which to 
revise and extend their remarks and in-
clude extraneous materials on the sub-
ject of my Special Order. 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Is there 
objection to the request of the gen-
tleman from Florida? 

There was no objection. 
Mr. MAST. Mr. Speaker, I rise on the 

heels of Memorial Day to discuss what 
we must learn from those we specifi-
cally remember on this and every Me-
morial Day going forward. 

All among us, every single person in 
this Chamber, every single person that 
visits here, we all have those days of 
the year where the history that is bur-
ied down deep inside of us is stirred up 
for whatever reason that may be. For 
some of us maybe it is that we lost a 
loved one right around Christmas and 
now we can’t get through the holidays 
without remembering that person each 
year and the ways in which that person 
touched our life. 

Maybe for others it was right around 
your birthday when you lost a loved 
one or somebody passed, and on each 
year on the celebration of your own 
life, you find yourself remembering the 
loss of that life, the loss of that friend. 

Maybe for you that history is buried 
down inside and gets stirred up because 
of a certain smell in the air that brings 
you back to a time and place in your 
life. It can be hearing a special song 
that had meaning and somehow con-
nected that person to you. 

For others, maybe it is driving past a 
certain restaurant or an intersection 
or a park that really weighs heavily on 
your heart. 

I find those feelings each and every 
day as I look down at my wrist and I 
read these bracelets with the names of 
friends who left this world in the most 
honorable way that any person can: in 
defense of our Nation. 

Men like Army Ranger Medic Jona-
than Peney. On his fourth tour in Af-
ghanistan, he died on June 1, 2010, from 
wounds that he sustained while giving 
medical aid to another wounded Rang-
er. He was only 22 years old. When I 
speak to his mother, I know just how 
much she misses him. 

Or Army Sergeant Justin Allen. He 
was killed on July 18, 2010. I can re-
member the last thing that I said to 
him. I remember the mission vividly 
that we were on, and I remember the 
Rangers who spoke about him the next 
day on the flight line as we sent him 
home. 

I remember Bradley Rappuhn and 
Andrew Nicol and the compound that 
we were assaulting when they passed. 

You know, for me and many others 
across this Nation, the day that stands 
out above all for us is a day that is just 
a few days from now. It is Memorial 
Day, the day that America has specifi-
cally set aside to remember the men 
and women that relinquished their life 
while serving in the United States 
Armed Forces. And it rests as the day 
that is most heavy on our hearts. 

This day is so heavy on my heart 
that, to my shame, one year I asked 

my wife, Brianna, that she and our 
children, Magnum and Maverick, not 
accompany me to the cemetery that I 
was going to be speaking at that Me-
morial Day. I asked that she stay at 
home with our two little boys. 

I made that request because I didn’t 
want my little boys to have to see me 
in pain. And at that point in life, I just 
wasn’t strong enough. I wasn’t strong 
enough to tell them why their daddy 
had tears or was crying on that day. 

And today I try to be more coura-
geous, and I try to tell my boys why I 
have tears on that and every Memorial 
Day. And whenever I hear the slow sol-
emn hum of taps, whether it is on Me-
morial Day or Veterans Day or in the 
presence of some newly fallen comrade 
or playing on a TV in the background, 
I have to pause and wipe my eyes and 
regain my composure. 

Or when I hear that cold crack of a 
21-gun salute, I do find myself too 
numb to the sound of gunfire to be 
startled by it, but it still reverberates 
to my core as though I was struck by 
the shots myself. That is the pain that 
I feel. 

You know, those little boys of mine, 
they need to know that there were 
brave men and brave women who 
showed strength and courage and patri-
otism with every fiber of their being on 
their behalf so that they may live free. 
That they may live free. 

Think about that. They served never 
thinking about personal gain or per-
sonal sacrifice, but thinking about 
their personal contribution to our Na-
tion. And as we find ourselves on the 
heels of Memorial Day, I believe every 
Member of this House, every Member of 
Congress, must reflect on every tear 
shed across this Nation, every empty 
seat at every dinner table, every name 
etched onto a piece of stone that is for 
a son or daughter of America who gave 
everything for the freedom and the life 
of others. 

We in this Chamber must think daily 
about all the men and women who have 
fought and died for this cause, this Na-
tion that they loved more than their 
own breath. 

I think about those that I knew per-
sonally, those that I have heard about. 
I think about those who came long be-
fore me. And I ask myself every single 
day: Would they be proud of the work 
that we do in this Chamber, how we 
represent our Nation and the values 
that they fought for that they gave 
their life for? Would they want us as a 
member of their team? 

I used to tell folks that, to date, in 
our theaters of war, I have lost 67 close 
friends. That used to be true. But the 
reality is I no longer know how many 
friends I have lost. I have stopped 
counting. What I know is that we must 
live the way that they lived every day: 
without excuse, without regret. Full 
throttle, as one of my friends used to 
say. 

For some of them, their blood has 
stained my own uniform. Some of them 
I lost simply being on the same mis-
sion. And some were on other missions 
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